MANORBIER COMMUNITY COUNCIL (MCC)
Extraordinary Meeting held at Jameston Village Hall, Jameston
Monday 15 June 2015
DRAFT MINUTES

There was no Public Participation session on this occasion.
Present: Cllr T Williams (Vice-Chair, Presiding), Cllr Ray Hine, Cllr Mrs Marcia Kidney, Cllr J Long, Cllr John Williams, Cllr Graham Willcocks and Ian Morris (Clerk and Proper Officer). 
112/15 To receive any apologies for absence: Cllr Rob Hall, Cllr Ray Hughes (Chair) and Cllr Lynda
            Parker.
113/15
Absent without Apology: Cllr Terry John.

114/15 To receive any declarations of interest: Cllr Terry Williams declared a Personal Interest in agenda
            item 3 (to receive and consider planning application NP/15/0287/OUT).

115/15
To receive and consider the following planning applications and other notices: 


NP/15/0287/PA – Six detached dwelling plots and site for affordable housing at Green Grove, 

            Jameston SA70  8QJ. Cllr Long welcomed this planning application as it included plans for 3

affordable homes. This was a larger quota than was normally seen in a development of this size. Cllr Willcocks said that the housing association would handle the affordable housing elements of the development. Cllr Marcia Kidney also welcomed this aspect of the planning application. Cllr Terry Williams pointed out that this project was already part of the agreed, existing, Local Development Plan. Cllr Hine noted that the development would all be within existing boundary walls. Cllr Willcocks queried the need to have an Extraordinary Meeting to discuss this application. Cllr Terry Williams confirmed that the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority’s (PCNPA) deadline for comments was 16 June 2015. Cllr Long proposed that MCC recommend approval of this planning application. Seconded by Cllr Marcia Kidney. Vote taken – all in favour. 
T11/15/MH – Tree Works – TPO64 – W12, W9 and W4 at Lydstep Haven Holiday Park, Lydstep. Members noted that these tree works involved the removal of Leylandii and Sycamore (which were over-hanging caravans). These would be replaced with Copper Beach and Acer. Cllr Willcocks proposed that MCC recommend approval of these Tree Works. Seconded by Cllr Hine. Vote taken – all in favour.
116/15
To consider any Emergency Items. Clerk highlighted two invitations to events that had been received by MCC. These events would take place before the next Full Council meeting. They were; a) Public Service of Thanksgiving on Armed Forces Day, 27 June 2015 at Pembroke Dock; and, b) Pembrokeshire CAB AGM in Haverfordwest on 24 June 2015. Members to contact the Clerk if they wished to attend.

There being no further business, Cllr Terry Williams thanked Councillors and members of the public for attending and reminded those present that the next Full Council meeting would be held on Monday, 6 July 2015 at 7.30pm. The meeting closed at 7.40pm.
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